
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 March 14, 2016 
  
 7:00 p.m.  
 

Glencoe Village Hall 
675 Village Court 

 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 

accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Joe Keefe  
Mitch Melamed 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

2. APPROVAL OF FEBRUARY 2016 MEETING MINUTES 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 FEBRUARY 2016 SUMMARY REPORT 
 

5. 2016 BUDGET PREVIEW: REVENUE AND EXPENSES 

 CONSIDER APPROVAL OF FY2017 GOLF CLUB BUDGET   
 

6. OTHER BUSINESS 
 
7. CLOSED SESSION 

 
 8.   ADJOURNMENT  



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
  February 1, 2016 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  

 
The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Village Hall.  
The following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman  
  Joe Keefe 
  Scott Shore 
  Jim Hirsch 
  Mitch Melamed 
   
 Committee member Ron Schmidt was absent.  
 
 Also in attendance was Matt Radde, head golf professional. 
   

 
2. APPROVAL OF THE 2015 DECEMBER MINUTES 

The December Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved with a 
grammatical correction.  
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 None 

 
4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT  

 The March meeting will be moved to March 14th so the committee can 
review the budget before it is proposed at the Village Board meeting. 

 December brought in unbudgeted revenue due to almost 400 rounds being 
played.  

 The Glencoe Golf Academy held an open house in December to showcase 
new technology and generate interest in the off-season teaching program.  

 Staff added a practice net into the men’s locker room that will stay up year 
round. The area will be used in season for lessons and camps during 
inclement weather.  

 The Glencoe Golf Club will be hosting the CDGA Illinois State Senior 
Amateur qualifier this summer. 

 Mitch asked if the club receives revenue for hosting such an event. Stella 
answered that we do receive a small fee but hosting events for 
organizations, such as the CDGA, is more of an outreach tool than a 
revenue generator.  

 Mitch asked when deferred revenue from the year will be recognized. Stella 
answered that the rainchecks will hit in January and deferred lesson 
revenue will be recognized when the lessons are taught.  
 
 



5. 2016 BUDGET PREVIEW: RATES, COMPETITION AND ROUNDS   
 Stella presented the 2016 Rates, Competition, and Rounds to the 

committee.  
 Joe suggested the Village Board see this presentation to emphasize the 

point that the Glencoe Golf Club is successful despite the discounted 
resident rates that are offered by our competition. 

 Mitch asked if we have any financial information on other food and 
beverage operations gross sales. Stella responded that the majority of 
public golf course in the area lease out their restaurants and we would not 
be privy to their gross sales only the lease payment itself. 

  Our competitors have copied most of our rates and starting times for 
discounted player types. Our twilight and super twilight times are still 
earlier than most of our competitors but our early bird rate is no longer 
the most attractive.  

 Staff is looking into ways to increase rounds in the super twilight category 
such as a kids play free program after 5:30pm. 

 Outing revenue was down from last year, the state of the current 
clubhouse is drastically hurting our outing business. 

 
 

6. OTHER BUSINESS 
 Next month’s meeting will review revenues and expenses. The committee 

will be asked to approve the FY17 budget at that time.  
 

7. CLOSED SESSION 
 

8. ADJOURNMENT 
 There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was 

adjourned at 8:55 p.m. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



   

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               
To:  Golf Advisory Committee 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  March 11, 2016 
 
Subject:  February 2016 Monthly Report                
                                       
 
Financial Overview:  The golf course, driving range, and restaurant were closed during the 
month of February. The course and range will re-open when weather permits. Hel’s Kitchen is 
scheduled to open on April 1. The indoor teaching center offered various lessons and 
programming which contributed to the bottom line. Expired rainchecks from 2015 were 
recognized in February in the amount of $19,716.  Total revenues were $29,208 versus the 
budget of $660. 
  

  
2016 Actual 
 

 
2016 Actual 

Rounds 0 0 
Average Rate 0 0 
FYTD Rounds 31,956     32,171 

 
 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop: The golf course is closed for the season.   
 
Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $1,323 vs. a budget of $0.  
 
Driving Range: The driving range opened the last week in February due to the mild temperatures 
and brought in $245 in revenue.   
 
Rentals:  The golf course is closed for the season.  
 
Food & Beverage: The restaurant is closed for the season and will reopen on April 1.  
 
Golf Course:  

 A wind storm during the month knocked a portion of the fence over on the golf course 
and tree limbs damaged the roof on the pump house.  Repairs will be made in March. 

 Routine snow removal was performed after snowfall events. 
 New tee signs and directional signs were built. 
 Repairs were made to the pump house building which was damaged during a wind 

storm. 



 Tee signs and directional sign were sanded down and re-painted in preparation for the 
season. 

 The final tree trimming work took place with the use of contracted climbers.  The work 
entailed trimming and shaping designated trees and dropping the debris.  The 
maintenance staff at the Club will perform the pickup and chipping of all the debris in the 
spring. 

 Equipment repairs as well as preventative maintenance continue on all mowing units.  
This work includes the grinding/sharpening of all mowing blades. 

 
2016 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 62 degrees and the low was 17 degrees. 
The average high for the month is 37 degrees and the average low is 23 degrees.  Total 
precipitation was 1.28 inches against an average of 1.80 inches.   
 
Marketing Notes: 

 The website was updated with 2016 Senior Membership information and summer junior 
camp information.  

 Placed an ad for junior summer camps in north shore camp guide to surrounding 
communities. A press release on the summer camps was included in the guide as well. 

 An email blast was sent to our past summer camp participants to inform them that 2016 
summer camp registration is now available online. 

 Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 
 Website was updated with new rates, instructional programs, and junior summer camp 

information. 
 Promotional ads were placed in the Glencoe Anchor, Wilmette Beacon, Winnetka 

Current, Northbrook Tower and the Highland Park Landmark advertising junior 
summer camps, permanent tee times, and senior memberships.  
 

Miscellaneous: 
 Staff is preparing for recertification with the Audubon International Sanctuary Program. 
 The FY2017 Golf Budget was presented to the Village Board. 
 Fees have been received for the FY17 permanent tee time program; staff expects to 

exceed the budgeted number of $184,000. 
 A new junior program Kids Play Free has been created to encourage play in the evenings 

and bring more families out to the course. 
 A TaylorMade demo day was held indoors, several drivers were sold during the custom 

club fitting portion of the event. 
 A competitive analysis was conducted and presented to the Golf Advisory Committee 

along with the proposed rates for FY2017.   
 New Senior Membership cards were created and are available for sale for the 2016 season. 
 A contract has been signed for the 2016 season with Wildlife & Waterfowl Solutions for 

goose control on the golf course. 
 Junior summer camp registration opened.  

 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 




















































